UP  HATHERLEY  PARISH  COUNCIL
Cheltenham, Gloucestershire

Up Hatherley Parish Council: Minutes of Parish Council Meeting, held at the Village Hall, Cold Pool Lane, Up Hatherley, on Tuesday 7th September 2016, at 7.30 pm.
744 Members Present

Chairman Cllr. S. Fowler; P. Worsley, A. Bamford, C. Mason, D. Young, D. Banyard, G. Cassell, R. Johnes, J. Ward, D. Willcox and S. Bamford.  
Also in Attendance: Clerk Kathryn Oakey, Gary Stacey GRCC (for item 747) and 7 parishioner.  

745 Apologies for absence 
Cllr. N. Holden, R. Whyborn
746 Declaration of Members’ Interests

None.
747 GRCC Local Plan – Gary Stacey, Cheltenham Engaging Communities Project Assistant
The Chairman welcomed Gary to the meeting.  Gary explained that he is here to follow up on the initial work done, and to provide an update on where we are with updating the updating of the Local Plan.  He confirmed that due to slippage on the project our concerns on timelines are now no longer relevant, and so any participation and survey that we can do will be incorporated.

GRCC have 3 days available to assist the parish council, and they will also provide self-addressed envelopes to enable parishioners to return the paper surveys.  As a follow up to the last meeting Gary confirmed that the maps were now available, and a copy will be provided to Cllr Willcox.
Following discussions, it was agreed that the area we wanted to focus on was footpaths, and therefore the generic survey document needs to be redistributed and amended to suit our purpose.  This can then be included in the parish Record, and a copy also placed online.  Gary confirmed that they would take responsibility for coordinating and consolidating all the responses both online and by post.

The Clerk will redistribute the information that we have to date including the powerpoint slides and example survey.  Cllr A. Bamford suggested that some questions needed to be framed that we can then take forward.  The deadline for the Record is the end of October so this needs to be done sooner rather than later.  He also suggested that the draft profile for the parish needed amending.  The Chairman stated that he had started work on this already, so will send through to Cllr A. bamford 

It was agreed that a survey would be developed.  However the Parish Council would need to decide on the questions that they would want raised.  The Clerk would liaise with members on this.  GRCC would cost up delivery of the survey, and Cllr Whyborn suggested it could be distributed with his monthly political message.  Cllr Worsley would also look back at the cost from the delivery company that were used for the Parish Record.

It was suggested that the survey be delayed until the issue of the Parish Record.  However Karen thought that that would be too late to include in the feedback to Cheltenham BC, and also would mean that there would be no additional resource available from GRCC to analyse the data.

Karen agreed to email the Clerk with more details, and the Chairman thanked her for attending.

748 Submissions from Members of the Public
Concern was raised by the parishioner present that a van was continually parked opposite his property on Long Mynd Avenue.  After discussions it was agreed that there was little that could be done unless the van was not taxed, or illegal in some way.  It was suggested the parishioner tried to find out to which house the van belonged.
749 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 5th July 2016
Cllr Worsley proposed and Cllr Mason seconded. The Chairman signed the minutes and initialled the pages
750 Matters Arising from Approved Minutes 
· 718, signage was still not installed and the Clerk was asked to send a letter to Adam Reynolds, Head of Parks and Development at Cheltenham BC

· 721, 18 Kingscote Road East had been refused as an officer decision

The Chairman reported that the legal pack had finally been agreed by Tewkesbury BC, however it would not be sent out until the end of July due to holidays by key staff members at the Borough Council.
751 Police and Community Safety update
Cllr Young had previously circulated a report on Crimestoppers following a meeting that he had attended.  They were keen to raise their profile in the community, and had asked if the Council could assist in any way.  Crimestoppers were a charitable organisation that enabled people to report crime anonymously.  As a result it had allowed Gloucestershire Police to make 35 arrests and seize drugs to the street value of £1.3 million during 2015.
It was agreed that the Council would put up posters, and an article would be included in the Parish Record.  The Chairman would also have it put on the agenda for the next C5 Group meeting, and pursue the idea of Crimestoppers making a presentation to the Group.

On 20th July Cllr Young would attend a Police Consultation event, together with Cllr Whyborn.  This event had been arranged due to concerns on an increase in aggravated burglary in the area.  Following an analysis of the police website, Cllr Young had been able to determine the following crime statistics covering Benhall and Up Hatherley during May 2016:
100 crimes reported:


· 39 antisocial behaviour

· 2 bike thefts

· 16 burglaries
· 9 criminal damage/arson

· 2 drug related

· 6 other thefts

· 1 robbery

· 10 shoplifting

· 4 vehicle crime

· 10 violence / sex related

In the last 12 months there had been 112 burglaries, 12% of all crime.

Total crimes recorded

1076

Total Outcomes

 
581

Under investigation
  
 81 (13%)

No further action

 440 (76%)

Offender dealt with by Police
20 (3.44%)

Offender dealt with by Court
21 (3.61%)

4 sent to prison, 4 community sentences.
752 Correspondence

· The Clerk had distributed all the correspondence received since the last meeting.

Working Group Reports 

753 Development Control   
PW’s report is shown below:
[image: image1.png]NO ADDRESS RESPONSE VIEWED | DISP’'D
00795 254 Hatherley Road N/O criteria online
00827 35 Radnor Road NJ/O criteria online
00916 71 Alma Road NJ/O criteria online
00868 8 Broad Oak Way NJ/O criteria online
00943 127 Caernarvon Road NJ/O criteria online
00904 113 Caernarvon Road NJ/O criteria online
01011 355 Hatherley Road NJ/O criteria online
01040 129 Caernarvon Road NJ/O criteria online
01014 12 Long Mynd Avenue objection online





Cllr Worsley reported that the car wash at Greatfield Farm had been closed due to a cancellation of the planning permit as a result of drainage issues.  It was agreed that he would get further information to see if the Parish Council could assist in getting this resolved.

754 Management of Open Spaces: Local Green Spaces Proposal Report
Nothing to report, other than issues with flooding a couple of weeks ago.  Gloucestershire CC had been out clearing the drains as a result.
755 Highways Group
Cllr Mason reported that he had met with the new local highways manager.  It was agreed that the way the three local authorities worked to align priorities worked well and was beginning to yield results.  The following updates were noted:
· VAS - order had gone in to erect posts

· Cold Pool Lane roundabout - Road safety team to inspect and comment.  Crown of trees to be raised and replacing shrubs with grass to be investigated.

· Wards Road – resurfacing delay to be investigated.

· Hatherley Road - tarmac at lowest point between laundry and Heron Close breaking up, to be investigated.

· Caernarvon Road speed bumps - quality of repairs was poor.  Investigations ongoing re removal.

· Caernarvon Road potholes - patching needed by Morrisons, to be inspected.

· Caernarvon Road pavements - Patching needed, to be investigated.

· Kingscote Road East and West Pavements - works previously requested, to be investigated.

· Wards Road / Hatherley Road bollards - to investigate bollards that were to be installed.  Also review of funding to turn the paved area into a pocket park.

· Crossing to Farm Shop - all in favour.

· Sunnyfield Lane - poor standard of repairs.

· Price list of Highways items - List to be produced of cost of signage, shelters etc.

· Drains - gullies to be cleared from Cold Pool Lane to Hollis Road.

· Local Highways money - need for fair distribution between Up Hatherley, Benhall and the Reddings.

Concern had been raised by a parishioner about the lack of a safe crossing by the Farm Shop.  Cllr Mason agreed to look into the allocation of the S106 money that was meant for improvements to the footpaths along Up Hatherley Way.

756 Finance 
· Accounts for Payment listed below were approved.  
[image: image2.emf]Cheque No. £ Detail Payee

1109 46.76 refund S Fowler

1110 25.00 subs GRCC

Direct Payment £ Detail Payee

08/04/2016 17.50 tax PATA

12/04/2016 118.80 boiler repairs righto

13/04/2016 600.00 fence Greatfield Playgroup

20/04/2016 232.60 tax HMRC

27/04/2016 18.60 window cleaning Hi Lo

29/04/2016 125.00 village hall mgt April C Oakey

29/04/2016 265.20 SalaryApril k. oakey


· Internal Audit
The accounts had been to the internal auditor with no issues arising.  Documentation was now with Grant Thornton.  

757 Recreation & Culture

Cllr Worsley informed members that the Presentation Evening for the Summer Gardens Competition was on 12th July at 6.15pm.
The Parish Record process would be started at the start of October.

758 Social & Community
Nothing to report.
759 Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 6th September 2016.  
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Chairman
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